OLLENBECK
APPENINGS

WINTER 2021

Fifth Annual A Day at the Races Salutes
Bill Heideman'’s Service and Retirement

Donors, friends, Trustees and residents all joined
forces to attend Hollenbeck’s 5th Annual A Day at the
Races at Santa Anita Park. The beautiful Chandelier
Room was the venue for the day as guests mingled,
reconnected, enjoyed spectacular cuisine and
watched exciting races throughout the afternoon, all
to benefit Hollenbeck Palms.

On a beautiful Southern California October day,
the breathtaking San Gabriel mountains provided
a magnificent backdrop behind the track. Making
the day extra special, the event also celebrated the
retirement of Bill Heideman, Hollenbeck's former
long-time CEO. Over 120 dear friends and devoted
supporters gathered to thank Bill for his 47 years of
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service, honor hisaccomplishments and wish him the
best as he enters this new chapter. One of the nine
races that day was named the “Hollenbeck Palms
Heideman Special” in honor of Bill. Some guests
fared significantly better at the betting windows than
others, but all attendees had a delightful time.

On behalf of Hollenbeck Palms, Board Chair Carol
Johnston, Esqg. conveyed her appreciation to Bill for
his devotion and commitment to Hollenbeck. Bill
took the floor and thanked the attendees for their
support and expressed his gratitude for the privilege
of serving as Hollenbeck's CEO, which he said was
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| Our Donors Did It...

Throughout the past year, our staff in the Skilled
Nursing wing saw residents struggling with similar,
consistent issues. Unnecessary trips to the hospital
due to avoidable UTI complications and general
weakness and memory impairment as a result of
sleep irregularity and deprivation.

In the spring, Hollenbeck launched an appeal to
update and acquire new medical equipment to
address these issues. Our generous families, friends
and donors heard our call and responded. Thanks to
their kindness and generosity, the new equipment
was ordered, delivered and has been put to good use.

“We are grateful to our donors for their commitment
to our residents,” says Morris Shockley, President/
CEO. “We've built a partnership with them, and a
successful one at that. Their response allowed us to
purchase a portable, hand-held bladder scanner as
well as a CPAP machine.”

The scanner allows staff to perform a quick, non-
evasive scan at bedside that uses technology to
safely and accurately evaluate each patient's need
for possible catherization. Early detection and
treatment eliminates unnecessary hospitalizations.
The CPAP machine, which can also be converted
to BiPAP, addresses our residents' sleep apnea, a
serious condition where breathing stops and starts
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repeatedly while asleep. The use of these machines
keeps airways open while sleeping, improving the
quality of sleep and reducing daytime sleepiness.
Another benefit of sleep improvement is reduction
or circumvention of high blood pressure.

“Our donors have truly come through for our SNF
residents,” adds Carol Johnston, Esq., Board Chair.
“Having the scanner and CPAP machine on site allows
our staff to detect and treat our residents’ issues
quickly, efficiently and safely. Providing outstanding
care to our residents is our number one priority and
with their support, our donors are helping us to do
just that.”

Leading Age California Keeps Technology

Partnership Going

INSPIRE

Quality of Life Improvement Project

Continuing on the success of the previous year's
grant, Hollenbeck was one out of 9 winners of Leading
Age California's special INSPIRE grant to continue our
iN2L technology program on site. The In2L program
is an intuitive and innovate touchscreen computer
system specially designed for seniors. It provides
regular content and materials that make it possible

for them to connect with the world and the people
around them through content-driven experiences
that are engaging. The grant consisted of a iN2L
23" Group Engagement System, which is a portable
computer on a cart and a one-year subscription for
the content.

“We are very happy to have this additional equipment
and program to offer our Skilled Nursing residents,”
says Morris Shockley, President/CEO. “It's made a
great difference for our Skilled Nursing residents and
really allowed them to interact and engage. We're very
grateful to Leading Age California for this generosity.”
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the honor of his lifetime. The room responded with
resounding applause and a standing ovation.

The eventraised over $160,000, surpassing the initially
projected goal and previous years' efforts. A Day at the
Races turned out to be a fabulous day all around,” said
Casey Adams, Hollenbeck Trustee. “We owe Bill a debt

of gratitude for his outstanding leadership and long
service. This being our signature event allowed us to
do that and raise much needed funds for Hollenbeck.
A win-win all the way around.”

“We are all grateful to everyone who made this day
so successful and special,” said President/CEO Morris
Shockley. “Filling Bill's shoes is not an easy task. | look
forward to working with the Trustees, staff, our terrific
vendors and partners, and the entire Hollenbeck
family to continue building on Hollenbeck's long-
established success.”

The Ahmanson Foundation graciously awarded a
major grant to Hollenbeck Palms to assist with the
costs of building the Hensel Memory Enhancement
Center. The newest addition to Hollenbeck Palms’
campus, this structure will provide an exceptional
quality of life to our residents living with Alzheimer's
disease and other forms of dementia. Dementia
is a degenerative disease that takes away the
patient's memories, thinking and processing skills
and eventually, ability to carry on the simplest
tasks thereby robbing them of their dignity and
independence.

To be unveiled in early 2022, this new structure will
provide residential care to 33 residents living with
some form of advanced dementia. With unique and
specialized programs and activities catered to each
resident and the advancement of their diagnoses,
this new center is committed to providing a safe,
secure, nurturing environment. Our specially trained
staff will meet each resident’s physical, mental and
social needs in a caring and compassionate manner.

Ahmanson Foundation Gift Supports
Hensel Memory Enhancement Center

The Ahmanson Foundation serves Los Angeles
County by funding cultural projects in the arts and
humanities, education at all levels, health care,
programs related to homelessness and underserved
populations as well as a wide range of human
services. By supporting non-profit organizations that
demonstrate sound fiscal management, efficient
operation, and program integrity, the Foundation
strives to enhance the quality of life and cultural
legacy of the Los Angeles community.

“The Ahmanson Foundation is a long-time friend to
Hollenbeck and this gift, which is a testament to that
bond, has been so beneficial to our campaign,” says
Carol Johnston, Esq., Board Chair. “Gifts like these
are a nod to Elizabeth Hollenbeck, her vision and
legacy. We are all deeply grateful to The Ahmanson
Foundation and David Adams, our Trustee Emeritus,
for championing this gift for us throughout the
application process.”
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Seeing an opportunity to fill a need
takes vision, resources and hard work.
Doing just that for Hollenbeck is one of
our very own Trustees, Bill Kumagai.

Bill was introduced to Hollenbeck
because his parents, Rikio & Sadayo
Kumagai, chose Hollenbeck as their
home. Over the years, Bill spent a lot
of time with his parents at Hollenbeck
and had the opportunity to meet and
get to know many residents.

An Information Technology profes-
sional, Bill is passionate about how
computers can improve the quality
of people’s lives. After a long and suc-
cessful career with Gartner Consult-
ing, Bill recently retired. With more
time on his hands and the passion to
make a difference, Bill realized the tim-
ing was right to take action. Along with
his wife Linda, the Kumagais donated
$300,000 to launch a major effort to
take technology a few steps further
along at Hollenbeck.

The Kumagais' goal is to support the
health, happiness and well-being of
Hollenbeck’s residents by providing
new experiences and broader
boundaries through today's (and

Vision and Values Benefit Hollenbeck Residents

tomorrow's) current  technology.
Although many residents enjoy a
connectiontotheirloved onesthrough
their iphones and tablets, this new
initiative will use virtual reality to open
more and different options, activities,
opportunities and experiences for our
residents to explore.

“This is a significant moment for
Hollenbeck,” says Morris Shockley,
President/CEO. “The type of vision
that Bill Kumagai has, coupled with
a transformational gift, will allow us
to implement a whole different level
of programs for our residents, truly
distinguishing usfrom other retirement
communities. We are extremely
fortunate to have the Kumagais within
the Hollenbeck family.”

“Hollenbeck was very good to my
parents and made us all feel as
though we were members of a large
family,” adds Bill. “To this day, | feel
the energy and spirit when I'm on
the grounds, and the connection |
have with the residents who were
my parents’ friends is very real. It's a
good feeling to do something special
for my family.”

The newest addition to
Hollenbeck’s campus is our
33-bed Hensel Memory
Enhancement Center.

Look for more details soon
and join us for the grand
unveiling in early 2022.




Hollenbeck Palms

A Retirement Oasis

A Day at the Races Funds
New Transportation Van

A portion of the proceeds from the success of Hollenbeck’s 5th
Annual A Day at the Races were used to purchase a new ADA-
approved, wheelchair accessible van to transport our residents to
various medical appointments. Our existing van had logged over
165,000 miles of congested, city traffic. The ride that it offered was
no longer as comfortable and the van was in constant need of
repair and maintenance.

Our new van is specially modified and adjusted to meet all our
residents’ special needs, including a fully powered, side-entry
ramp system. The van has modified suspension that will also allow
it to lower itself for easier entry for the passengers. Wheelchair
tie-down straps assure secure rides for our wheelchair-dependent
residents. Additionally, this van allows for the front passenger
seat to be removed and replaced with a wheelchair, allowing two
wheelchair-dependentresidents to be transported simultaneously.

We are grateful to all our friends who helped make this happen for
our residents. Their support allows us to fulfill our commitment of
providing exceptional care to our deserving residents.

Our mission is ...to provide comfortable, enjoyable
and secure retirement living...with great compassion,
honest dignity, and genuine love.
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Farewell to
Barbara Jury

Hollenbeck said goodbye to
one of our beloved residents,
Barbara Jury.

A retired nurse, active philan-
thropist and cherished friend,
Barbara had been a resident
of Hollenbeck for just over 13
years. A California native, Bar-
bara went to nursing school at
USC, obtained her MS in Nurs-
ing from UCLA and forged an
extensive career in the field
that eventually led her to be-
come the Director of Risk Man-
agement at California Hospital,
which ironically, is where she
began her career.

A philanthropist and devoted
volunteer, Barbara was a 50+
year member of Soroptimist
International as well as The Da
Camera Society. Barbara loved
music, sports and USC - and
not necessarily in that order.

A strong supporter of Hollen-
beck, her passion, spirit and
personality will always be pres-
ent on our campus, and she
will always be in our hearts.



Donors: November 1, 2020 to November 30, 2021

We are proud to recognize our generous donors whose kindness allows us to deliver exceptional care and
services to our residents. We have made every effort to include all supporters on this list, and apologize if
your name has been inadvertently omitted. Please contact the Development Department at 323-307-4554

with any questions.

$500,000 to $1,000,000
Ahmanson Foundation

$250,000 to $499,999

Mr. & Mrs. William R.
Kumagai

$100,000 to $249,999

Adams Fund
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Hirrel

$50,000 to $99,999

Henry L. Guenther
Foundation

$25,000 to $49,999

Ms. Margaret S. Saito
The Green Foundation
The Sikand Foundation

The Thomas & Dorothy
Leavey Foundation

$10,000 to $24,999
Benevity Community
Impact Fund

I.N. & Susanna
Van Nuys Foundation

Carol Johnston, Esq.

Lluella Morey
Murphey Foundation

Meta & George
Rosenberg Foundation

Mr. Frank Morimoto
Mrs. Minar T. Rony
Ms. Eileen Talbott

Western Alliance
Bancorporation

$5,000 to $9,999
Mrs. Natsuko Akiyama
Ayrshire Foundation
BAIS

Ms. Leslie Carlson

Clifford Swan
Investment Counselors

Mr. & Mrs. Mike Davis

George Hoag Family
Foundation

Hochhauser/
Blatter Architects

Mr. Glenn Inouye

Mr. William Itoh

Katten Muchin Rosenman
Mr. Marc Laidlaw

Sodexo

Mrs. Immie Soeharto

$2,500 to $4,999

Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Flores
Ms. Carol Funtsch
Edward Garlock Esq.

Mr. & Mrs. William G.
Heideman

Mrs. Donna Oba

The Reverends Oba

Mr. Dean Shigenaga
Skilled Nursing Pharmacy
The Utsumi 2008 Trust
Ms. Jean Ushijima

White Memorial
Medical Center

$1,000 to $2,499

Mrs. Diane Araujo

Mr. Edward J. Avila

Dr. & Mrs. Robert Branch
Clifton Larson Allen
Mrs. Sadako Gardner
Gentle Transitions

Ms. Winifred Griffen
Hanson Bridgett

Ms. Anne Higa

Mr. George Higa

Mrs. Esther Jacobs

Ms. Barbara L. Jury

Mr. Kazuo Paul Kamachi

KeyBank Foundation

Mrs. Katherine A. Kirchhoff
Mrs. Mary S. Kumataka

Mr. & Mrs. Shig Kuwahara
Little Tokyo Pharmacy

Ms. Pat Lynch

Mr. & Mrs. Darryl Mallory
Mr. Geoff Matsunaga

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Francis
McCarthy, Jr.

Mrs. Diane Mochizuki

Mr. & Mrs. Ken Parsons

Ms. Kay Pegram

Mr. & Mrs. Victor Pierce
Pride Hospice

Mr. Manny Rodriguez

Mr. Morris Shockley

Sidney Stern Memorial Trust
Smith Floors & Installations
Mr. Michael Stein

Mr. Roger Stephens

Mrs. Beverly Sugimoto
Team Rehab

The Gloria Macias Living Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Tsuyuki

Mr. John Vander Dussen

Mr. & Mrs. Walter R. White
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$500 to $999

Mrs. Anne Alberts

Ms. Fumiko Asato

Mrs. Linda Barber

Ms. Sharon DeBriere

Mr. Greg Fisher

Ms. Claudia Dahldorf Fishler
Mr. Justin Gardner

Mr. & Mrs. Mike Imanaka
Ms. Aiko Alice Inouye
Mr. Paul Ito

Mrs. Jeanne Kikuchi

Mr. Thomas M. Kubota
Ms. Akiko Kuratomi

Mrs. Mi Tak Ma
Mrs. Carol Matsunaga
Ms. Joan Nester

Pasadena Community
Foundation

Ms. Elizabeth Richter

Mr. & Mrs. Fred Rodriguez
Ms. Kathy Romo

Ms. Ruth Rosenberg

Dr. Yasuko Margie Sakimura
Mrs. Yoko Sasano

Ms. Vonny Sklar

Mr. Anthony Soeharto

Ms. Elaine Steward

Mr. Jeffrey Talbott

Mr. & Mrs. Peter Tsukamoto
Mrs. Janet Tsukamoto

Mrs. Kusuko Utsumi

Mrs. Teruko Uyemura

Mr. Jonathan White

Ms. Sally Mclean White

Mrs. Lucy L Yang

Mr. Steve Ying

Mr. David Yoda

Ms. Joan Yoshiyama

$250 to $499

Mrs. Kathy Abbott-Mayer
Mrs. Farida Anggraini
Mr. Motomi Arao

The Rev. Michael Bell
Belle Home Care, Inc.
Mrs. Priscilla Browner
Ms. Barbara Clapman
Ms. Marian Dahldorf
Ms. Nancy DeRosier
Mr. Tom Doi

Mrs. Joan Farren

Mr. Jaro Fisher

Ms. Kyoko Furumoto
Ms. Emily Gabel

Ms. Lisa Gibson

Mr. Dennis Hiebert




Mrs. Catherine Hume
Ms. Alice Kakuda

Ms. Pat Kubota

Mr. David Laidlaw

Life Home Care Solutions
Mrs. Sara Macpherson
Ms. lla Mason

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Miller
Ms. Dixie Moe

Mr. David Nose

Mrs. Elsie Osajima

Mr. Ross Pollack

Ms. Gema Ptasinski

Ms. Bebe Reschke

Mr. Armando Salinas

Mr. & Mrs. Tim Smith

Mr. Sanford (Sandy) Swirsky
Ms. Mary Jo Thatcher
Ms. Lane Turzan

Mrs. Michiko Yamane

Ms. Margaret Yuki
Yamashita

Mrs. Sueko Yoshiyama

$100 to $249

Mr. & Mrs. William Anderson
Mr. Jorgen Andersson

Mr. Christopher Bates

Mr. Dan Bejmuk

Mrs. Martha Binstock

Mrs. Miki Bishop

Mrs. Leona Borgen

Mrs. Yoshie Kimura
(Emi) Bristow

Mr. Ross Brown

Mrs. Dianne Ip Carey

Ms. Cheryl S. Chang
Chapel Fund

Ms. Alice Tomiko Chong
Mrs. Harriman Cronk

Mr. & Mrs. Darryl De Bond
Ms. Helen M. Dempsey
Ms. Doris Dosser
Dreambox Creations
Rev. Toshihisa Enoki

Ms. Mary Louise Facio
Ms. Octavia Frank

Mr. & Mrs. Douglas Fuijii
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Giss
Ms. Alicia M. Gonzalez
Ms. Elise (Lee) Greenstein
Ms. Juanita Halim

Ms. Dora Hernandez

Ms. Linda Tom Hoo

Mr. & Mrs. Darryl Hoshiyama
Mr. & Mrs. Marc Imai

Ms. Joan Inouye

Ms. Keiko Ishibashi

Ms. Gayle Izuno

Mr. Roger Johnson

Dr. Thomas H. Kanegae

Dr. Alan Kawaguchi

Ms. Dana Kiesel

Mr. Frank Kikuchi

Ms. June Kondo

Mr. & Mrs. Gary Kuwahara
Mrs. June Kuwahara

Ms. Cheuk Wah L. Kwan

Ms. Indira Laksmana

Ms. Miu Kam Lam

Mrs. Audrey Leung

Ms. Helen Van King Ma

Dr. Ellen Machikawa

Mr. Takenobu Maruhashi
Mr. Mark Maruyama

Mr. Robert Matsuda

Ms. Suyemi (Sue) Matsumoto
Ms. Setsuko Matsusaka

Mr. Sherman McClellan

Mr. & Mrs. Geoffrey Miasnik
Mr. Jon Miasnik

Ms. Mary Miasnik

Ms. Dinah Moe

Mrs. Ina Muderspach

Mrs. Dorothy Nagami

Ms. Lillian T. Neeno

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Nishina
Mr. & Mrs. Van Ogami

Ms. Patrice Okabe

Mr. & Mrs. Howard Okano
Omni Wound Physicians
Mr. Daniel Ortiz

Ms. Dale Tomiko Ota

Mr. Richard Ota

Mrs. Penny Pfeiffer

Dr. Mark Pollack

Ms. Alexandra Potashner
Presberg Pensions, Inc.
PsychoSocial Consultants
Mrs. Keiko Pullin

Ms. Emiko Razo

Mr. & Mrs. Guillermo Rosales
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Rosales
Mr. & Mrs. David Rosenbloom
Mr. Tom Tomoyuki Serizawa
Mr. Timothy Shaw

Ms. Theresa Shibuya

Dr. Frank Sinatra

Ms. Sandra Soczka
Mr. & Mrs. Ken Sogg
Mrs. Grace Taiji

Ms. Tomiko Takahashi
Mr. Ron Tanji

Ms. Belinda Teitel

Mr. Cliff Uejio
Christine Upton, Esq.
Mr. Alden Uyemura
Mr. & Mrs. Calvin Uyemura
Ms. Stephanie Vendig

West Coast Sports
Physical Therapy

Ms. Aileen Willoughby
Ms. Jade Wong

Mrs. Michiko Yamaguchi
Mrs. Hideko Yamashita
Mr. William Yasoian

Ms. Katherine Yee

Mrs. Karen Yoshioka
Ms. Shirley Young

$99 and below

Ms. Karen Ageno

Mr. & Mrs. Ryan Ageno

Amazon Smile

Ms. Kinuyo Ambo

Ms. Sally Ancheta

Ancillary Provider Services

Mrs. Aurora Anderson

Ms. Cheryl Bailey

Mr. Martin Bell

California Medical Repairs

Ms. Takeko Canter

Ms. Alberta Carrillo

Eden Hospice

Dr. Donna Elliott Mills

Mrs. Jane Fong

Giuliano's Bakery

Mr. Thomas Goldstone

Mr. Johnny Gonzalez

Ms. Renee Hambley

Ms. Erika Hernandez

Mr. & Mrs. Robert
Higashiyama

Ms. Sheryl lijima

Ms. Tazu Ikiri

International Medical Corps

Ms. Rosemary Kent

Ms. Beatrice Kim

Mrs. Mary Kitabayashi

Mrs. Kimiko Kitaoka

Ms. Reiko Kondo

Ms. Myra Kumagae

Mrs. Irene Kuromiya
Leading Age of California
Los Angeles Central Library
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Mallin
Mrs. Sumiko Maruhashi
Mrs. Hisako Matsumoto
Mrs. Lynn Mcinally

Mr. Joseph Meza

Mrs. Haruko Minakawa
Ms. Cheryl Murai

Ms. Jaye Nakamura

Ms. Betsy Lynn Newmark
Mr. & Mrs. John Okita
Ms. Keiko Omori

Oxy Blind & Shade Company
Ms. Bobbie Ross

Ms. Carrie Ryan

Mrs. Clara Saito

Mrs. Sally Sanders

Ms. Grace Serizawa

Ms. Linda Shimoda

South Pasadena
Women'’s Golf Club

Mr. & Mrs. Douglas Stern
Mr. & Mrs. Bryan Tanaka
Mr. & Mrs. Neil Tanouye
Ms. Nadine Tateoka

Ms. Joyce Tomita

Ms. Sidney Urata

Mr. Bruce Uyemura

Mr. Harry Weiss

Mr. Michael Yamamoto

In-Kind Donors

Ancillary Provider Services
Belle Home Care, Inc.
California Medical Repairs
Eden Hospice

Mr. Jaro Fisher

Giuliano's Bakery

Ms. Renee Hambley
International Medical Corps
Ms. Rosemary Kent
Leading Age of California
Los Angeles Central Library
Omni Wound Physicians
Oxy Blind & Shade Company
Ms. Grace Serizawa

Skilled Nursing Pharmacy
Smith Floors & Installations
Sodexo

Wipfli/Mueller Prost CPA
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Planned Giving: Support Hollenbeck Palms in a meaningful way and include us in your estate planning.
You can take advantage of tax benefits and leave a meaningful, lasting legacy. To learn more,
please contact Sally Sanders at 323-307-4554 or ssanders@holpalms.com.

Visit: www.hollenbeckpalms.com/capital-campaign/ways-to-give/planned-giving

YO_U HEIp Make it Happen! Board of Trustees

Casey Adams
You can help make a difference in the life of a Hollenbeck Palms resident. We do our best to make Marcus Adams Properties
certain our residents are well cared for and fully engaged and here’s how you can help. Michael Davis

Make a Cash Donation. We rely on the support of our friends and donors to do what we do. i) et o)

If you would like to make a cash donation, honor a loved one, or make a monthly contribution, visit Edward Garlock, Esq.
www.hollenbeckpalms.com and click on the “Donate” button or call 323-263-6195 and ask for the Payden & Rygel

Development Department. Carol Johnston, Esq.

Donate Your Vehicle. Donating your car, truck, SUV, RV or boat is a quick and easy way to support Katten Muchin Rosenman
Hollenbeck Palms and eliminate the hassle of selling your vehicle at the same time. We do all the work Katherine Kirchhoff
for you and proceeds from the sale go directly to Hollenbeck. To make a donation, call 323-263-6195 and Cain Brothers

ask for the Development Department. William Kumagai

Include Us in Your Estate Planning. You can make a bequest to Hollenbeck Palms by including IT Consulting
language in your will or living trust leaving a portion of your estate to Hollenbeck, or by designating
Hollenbeck as a beneficiary of your retirement account or life insurance policy. Please consult your own
legal and tax advisors to help guide you in this process.

Ellen Pierce

Resident Representative
_. ; David V. Adams
Volunteer. Please call us at 323-263-6195 to see what opportunities are currently available Trustee Emeritus

for volunteering.




